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Paul Freeman 
Team Leader 
Resource Assessments - Planning Services Division 
Department of Planning & Environment 
GPO Box 39  
SYDNEY NSW 2001 
 
Paul.freeman@planning.nsw.gov.au     
 
 
Dear Paul 
 

Wallerawang Ash Repository Modification 1  
Review of Environmental Assessment 

 
I refer to your email dated 22 March 2018 inviting the Division of Resources & Geoscience (the 
Division) to provide comments on the Wallerawang Ash Repository Modification 1 (the Project) 
submitted by EnergyAustralia NSW Pty Ltd (the Proponent). 
 
The Division advises that this Project is not within our jurisdiction. The Project is not mining related, 
although is located adjacent to the Kerosene Vale Coal Stockpile area which forms part of the 
Western Coal Services Project, and the modification is not expected to significantly impact on any 
mining activities in the area. 
 
With reference to potential impacts on mining operations and resources in the vicinity, a review of 
the information provided has identified no issues of concern with the Project being approved. 
 
It is recommended that Centennial Springvale Pty Limited and Springvale SK Kores Pty Limited, as 
holders of mining titles Mining Lease 1303 (Act 1992) (ML 1303) and Consolidated Coal Lease 704 
(Act 1973) (CCL 704), which are within the project area, have had the opportunity to comment on 
the Project. 
 
For further enquiries regarding this matter please contact:  
Adam Banister, Senior Advisor (Resources Development & Operations) 
(02) 4931 6439 or advisory.services@planning.nsw.gov.au  
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Matt Gagan 
Manager Royalties & Advisory Services 
10 April 2018 


